
 
 Balmoral International Land Holdings plc 

29 North Anne Street, Dublin 7, Ireland 
 

 T: +353 1 887 2788  F: + 353 1 887 2789 
E: info@bilplc.com  W: www.bilplc.com 

 

 

Balmoral International Land Holdings plc 
Directors: C McCann • R Knox (British) • P Halpenny • A Kelliher • D McCourt • T Neasy • C Ghose 

Registered Office: 1 Stokes Place, Dublin 2, Ireland.  Registered in Ireland no. 501110  

 

balmoral 

          20 August 2021 
 
COVID-19 and AGM Attendance 
  
 
Dear Shareholder, 
 
Balmoral International Land Holdings plc (“Balmoral” or the “Company”) today announces the 
following arrangements for its Annual General Meeting (“AGM”) to be held on 16 September 
2021.  
 
Balmoral considers the well-being of Shareholders, employees and service providers a top 
priority and accordingly the AGM will proceed in a constrained manner in compliance with the 
regulations and guidance issued by the Government of Ireland and the Department of Health 
concerning the Coronavirus (COVID-19) restrictions on gatherings and travel.  
 
The Company will ensure that the legal requirements that govern the holding of the AGM will be 
fully satisfied through the attendance of a minimum number of Directors and employees of the 
Company, who are also shareholders in the Company. 
 
The AGM will, of necessity, be as brief as possible and the format will be purely functional.  All 
resolutions at the AGM will be decided on a poll and the results of the poll will be published on 
the Company's website, www.bilplc.com, after the meeting.  
 
Shareholders are strongly encouraged to appoint a proxy to attend and vote at the AGM on their 
behalf to ensure they can vote and be represented at the AGM without attending in person.  
 
Proxy voting can be carried out in advance of the AGM through one of the following options:  
- electronically at www.eproxyappointment.com; or 
- by submitting the form of proxy by post; or  
Proxy votes must be received by 10:30am on 14 September 2021.  
 
Shareholders can also submit questions relating to the business of the meeting in writing in 
advance of the meeting, to be received no later than Tuesday 14 September 2021, by sending an 
email to the Company Secretary at nquigley@bilplc.com or by post to The Company Secretary, 
Balmoral International Land Holdings plc, 29 North Anne Street, Dublin 7. Questions submitted 
using these mechanisms will be addressed by the Chair at the meeting where possible.  
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Shareholders can follow the proceedings of the AGM remotely by utilising a teleconference 
facility provided by the Company for this purpose. Shareholders will not be able to use this 
facility to vote, ask questions or table resolutions. To register for the teleconference facility, and 
receive participant log-in details, please contact the Company Secretary at nquigley@bilplc.com 
before 9am on Tuesday 14 September 2021.  
 
A copy of the Notice of AGM and 2020 Annual Report are available on the Company’s website 
at www.bilplc.com.  
 
The situation is constantly evolving and the Government may change the current restrictions 
and/or implement new measures.  Any relevant changes between now and the date of the AGM 
will be communicated to shareholders through the Company’s website.  

 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
Carl McCann 
Chairman 
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